

200 CORPORATE PLACE Suite 202 • Rocky Hill • CONNECTICUT • 06067 • TELEPHONE (860) 757-7700 FAX (860) 757-7740

Hand Delivered

October 7, 2021

Bridget E, Quinn, President and CEO Hartford Public Library 500 Main Street Hartford, CT 06103

Re:

Modification to Solid Waste Permit-to-Operate Materials Innovation and Recycling Authority CSWS Resource Recovery Facility, Hartford, CT

Dear Ms. Quinn:

The Materials Innovation and Recycling Authority (MIRA) has submitted an application to the Department of Energy & Environmental Protection to modify its solid waste permit-to-operate for the CSWS Resource Recovery Facility. The permit modification, if approved, would allow MIRA to transfer municipal solid waste on a full-time basis when MIRA suspends operation of its municipal waste combustion activities, which is anticipated to occur on or about June 30, 2022.

In order to help ensure that residents of the City of Hartford have an opportunity to review the application, this is to request that MIRA be allowed to place a copy of the application at the Library's Circulation Desk. I contacted the library last week and was advised that this would be acceptable.

A copy of the application is enclosed with this letter.

I may be reached at 860-757-7725, or by email at <u>pegan@ctmira.org</u>, if you have any questions. Thank you for your assistance.

Sincerely,

Peter W. Egan

GAN.

Director of Operations and Environmental Affairs

Enclosure: Permit Modification Application